Delores G. Kelley, Chair SB 118
Brian J. Feldman, Vice Chair Supporting
3 East Miller Senate Office Building

Annapolis, MD 21401

Dear Chair Kelley, Vice Chair Feldman, and Members of the Finance Committee,

I want to support collective bargaining rights as a current graduate research assistant specifically
on increasing the stipend. The rent in DMV area is high and food is getting way more expensive
since the Covid started. I want to be able to support my basic needs, so I can focus on my
research.

Sincerely,

Jung-Jung Lee

Research Assistant, Department of Education
University of Maryland, College Park

4646 40th St NW STE 200, Washington, DC 20016
jungjunglee24@gmail.com



